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As Congress continues to expand the relief provided to the American public and attempts to be more inclusive of work 
arrangements in the modern economy, it is critical to include the following in future response and recovery legislation:

The CARES Act provides $150 billion to state and local governments for COVID-19 relief efforts. However, more should 
be done to not only support those critical efforts, but to give state and local governments the flexibility they need to 
adopt recovery plans that boost their local economies. To that end, additional funding for state and local governments 
that can be used for economic development efforts, including state and local tax holidays to boost tourism or other 
economic activity, are essential. IA recommends:

Legislative Priorities For Future Legislation

State & Local Support

Earned Income Tax Credit (EITC):

The EITC is an important source of income 
protection, and because it is not administered 
through payroll, it already works equally well 
for on-demand workers and nontraditional 
income earners. Congress should expand EITC 
by increasing the income threshold, including 
younger and childless workers, and eliminating 
the marriage penalty. Lawmakers should also 
allow the EITC to be calculated and 
administered on a quarterly basis, which would 
better support individuals struggling to manage 
short-term income volatility.

Establish A Transferable Tax Credit:

Transferable tax credits would allow 
nontraditional income workers to claim 
these credits against taxes arising on 
taxable income earned through short-term 
rental activity or other travel industry 
solo-entrepreneurship.

Safe Harbor Provision For Sharing 
Economy Companies:

A safe harbor provision should be included in 
future stimulus packages to allow sharing 
economy companies to provide direct 
financial support to their independent 
contractors without reclassifying these 
workers as employees. 

Disaster Relief For Self Employed Individuals:

Many of the government’s disaster relief 
programs simply do not work for the 
self-employed. Congress should appropriate 
funds for a Self-Employment Assistance 
Fund within the Economic Development 
Administration’s (EDA) Economic 
Adjustment Assistance and SBA’s Disaster 
Relief Loan programs, and require these 
agencies to quickly issue guidance enabling 
the self-employed individuals to access 
these programs.

An introduction of a tax credit to claim against tax arising on taxable income earned through short-term rentals or 
by other nontraditional travel and tourism-related incomes.

An increase in allowable deductions or tax deferral from taxable income (1099) earned through 
short-term rentals or other nontraditional travel and tourism-related incomes. 

Expanding Relief To A Broader 
Class Of Workers


